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Dear Pastor and Prayer Partners,


Me mo wo adwe, that is Fanti for Good Evening. We have been back in Ghana for over two months now. Coming 
back after a furlough is quite a challenge, especially when leaving two of your oldest children behind. My wife 
struggled to leave them, but God gave grace when needed. Upon our return home, we had some issues. Our car 
was no longer running, and it had four flat tires. Someone had thrown a rock through the side window. We have 
a piece of wood in its place as we have not been able to find a replacement window. One of the hoses in the 
bathroom had sprung a leak at some point and sprayed water everywhere. The sinks were leaking, toilets 
wouldn’t flush, and the plumbing was having issues. Micah went to flush the toilet, and the handle broke off in 
his hand. Our fan in our bedroom burned up, and we spent all day driving around trying to find a replacement. 
Oh, the joys of life on the mission field! The devil makes sure he attacks you as soon as you get back.


Our plans to start work in Axim have been postponed. The Harrisons asked us to fill in for them while they went 
home on furlough. So, we are still here in Kansaworado. However, we are using this time to take Fanti lessons. 
The village of Axim is further away from the bigger cities, and there are not as many people that speak English 
there. So, we need to learn Fanti to effectively communicate when we arrive there. Our Fanti lessons are on 
Monday, Wednesday and Friday. I am preaching on the radio twice a week and preaching all the regular services 
at the church. Tonya has restarted the Saturday Bible Club that we were doing before Covid. Last Saturday, she 
had 18 in attendance. The first time she had the Bible Club, she only had four in attendance. That was only four 
weeks ago. She has the Bible Club at our house, but if the children continue to come, we may have to move it to 
the church, where there is more room.


We are canvassing a nearby village, and we seem to be getting a good response. I spoke with one older lady about 
how she can know she is going to heaven. When I finished talking with her, she asked me to come back and talk 
to her some more. It is encouraging to have someone showing interest and asking to hear more.


Prayer Requests


Please pray for the village of Diabene, where we are having our Saturday visitation, and for Kansaworado, where 
we live. Pray for us as we continue to adjust to life on the field again and for our two oldest children, Abigail and 
Caleb, as they adjust to life back in the United States without us. Pray for souls to be saved and that 
Kansaworado Baptist Church will see growth. Also, pray about the land Brother Harrison purchased for building 
a church. Unfortunately, the chief is holding it up, and we cannot do anything until he signs off on the 
paperwork.


The Lord is good, and we are thankful for His blessings. Thank you for your continued prayers and support!


Love in Christ,


The Jeremy Kenney Family

The Kenneys
Missionaries to Ghana, West Africa


